Local Mandate Fiscal Impact Estimate

Kentucky Legislative Research Commission
2013 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1190


	Bill #:
	HB 454


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to drone surveillance.


	Sponsor:
	Representative Sannie Overly


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Local law enforcement


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	 
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 454 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 500 entitled the “Citizens’ Freedom from Unwarranted Surveillance Act.”  The bill prohibits law enforcement from using a drone to gather intelligence, without a search warrant, unless there is a high threat of a terrorist attack or if law enforcement must take swift action to prevent imminent danger to life or serious damage to property or to prevent the imminent escape of a suspect or destruction of evidence.  The act permits aggrieved parties to sue to obtain “all appropriate relief” to prevent or remedy violation.       

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 454 on local governments is expected to be minimal.  The cost to local governments primarily involves training law enforcement on when search warrants must be obtained prior to conducting drone surveillance.  Failure to appropriately operate a drone may result in a civil suit damage award.  At this time, in Kentucky, local law enforcement drone usage is limited or non-existent.  The Federal Aviation Administration, which is responsible for the safety of United State airspace has thus far restricted drone use and requires obtaining permission before a drone may be operated.  Even as domestic drone usage becomes more common in the U.S. and the Commonwealth, the training required by HB 454 is expected to have minimal fiscal impact.           

	Data Source(s):
	LRC Staff; American Civil Liberties Union, Protecting Privacy from Aerial Surveillance: Recommendations fro Government Use of Drone Aircraft.
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